

Highways and Sustainable Transport Advisory Group

Notes from meeting 31st January 2022 7.15pm

Attendees: Caroline Underwood, Amy Burbidge, Gerald Sansom, Louise Anderson, Elaine Scott, Lynne Reynolds

1) Buckden Brampton cycleway

The next meeting with CCC will be Monday 7th February. We will receive information from the speed survey and hopefully decisions will be made on the preferred proposal

It was agreed CU would raise:

- Maintenance schedule for both surface and vegetation

- Who has responsibility for care and upkeep

- What if anything we can do to accelerate the work

ACTION CU

2) MVAS units installation and management

Second MVAS unit has been put up in Perry Road. Risk assessment undertaken by Gerald.

Gerald is linking with the person installing the signs. Two will go up in Mill Road next week.

Elaine said that CCC had promised further work on signage and vegetation cut back near the marina, Amy to check back through old emails and see what was offered.

ACTION AB

There will be two spare units. At the next meeting we will discuss where they might best be sited. The suggestions at this meeting were:

- Lucks Lane

- Silver Street

- Stirtloe Lane

- North end of the High street

It was agreed that all members of the group would review potential sites and we would research which ones seemed most likely candidates and had the biggest speeding issues.

The possibility of using speed watch equipment to check on speeds was discussed. Elaine to contact Emma Drage to see if we could use the camera to test speeds in the different locations for research purposes.

ACTION ALL, ACTION ES

3) Speed watch

Elaine will contact Emma Drage about Speed watch and hopefully that can start up again

ACTION ES

4) PFHI bids

The AG put in 3 bids last year for:

- 1) Bollards on pavement to north side Church Street outside The Hoo to protect the pavement from cars driving along it

- 2) Maintenance of footway on south side of Church Street opposite The Hoo where 2 people have fallen over

- 3) Double yellow lines around Hunts End/School Lane in selected locations to stop problem parking

CCC are developing costings for 1 and 3. CCC say they will address item 2 before the end of the financial year at their cost as it is basic maintenance together with repainting the faded 20mph roundels.

Post Meeting Note: The helpful contact at CCC is Les.Middleton@cambridgeshire.gov.uk and the painting work was done the next day!

5) Feedback from meetings with National Highways re the Roundabout
Gerald fed back on the meeting. It was noted that the state of the cycle way was rased.
This should become a standing item at the meeting.

ACTION GS and CU

6) Moving village boundary sign
CU will try to find out who to contact

ACTION CU

7) Pavement survey
Agreed to reissue survey from last year and ask those who volunteered to review the report and record action taken, or on going or any other issues.

ACTION CU

Distribute survey with requests for people to take on designated roads
Volunteers to carry out survey

ACTION LR, Terry Hayward, Rosie Studd

8) The actions from the meeting on 27th September
Agreed that we would prioritise:

Silver Street cutback

Lynne will organise a date and inform Ramune. Amy will publicise this via the PC Facebook page. Caroline will inform Ramune that forms and high viz jackets will be required. Caroline to contact Richard when we have a date to see if he can help

ACTION LR, AB, CU

Cycle rack

Everyone to review possible sites, Caroline will ask Lion about the land by Eloise's Lynn to look for suitable racks and provide a specification/name. Caroline to ask Betty about those bought for Nisa

ACTION LR and CU

We will consider 2 more items at the meeting once these ones have made some progress

9) AOB

Need to consider ideas for LHI bids, possible ideas are:

- Improved junction crossings to implement Highway Code changes prioritising pedestrians,
- Crossing in Perry Road

Lynn raised the clearing of the cycleway by the chicane. Caroline will raise with Ramune to speak to Handymen. Lynn will identify areas that need to be cleared to put in Handymen's schedule. **ACTION CU and LR**

10) Date of next meeting 28th March 7.00pm 55 High Street and Zoom